Franklin/North Quabbin DMH Site Board Minutes.


Location: 13 Prospect Street, Greenfield MA / virtual
Date: June 1, 2021
Recorder: Dan Sontag
Attendees:  Judi, Larry, Heidi, Lisa, Kereen, Lu & Dan, guest presenter: Lorene
Next Meeting date/time: June 29, 2021
	Topic
	Discussion
	Assignment/

Task
	Point Person

	1. Check-in
	· Judi reports that the Farren closure is complete; that 5 or 6 patients have passed away since the transition to Mission Care, and that 30-40 staff went to the new facility though some have left already.  

· Larry notes that he is no longer working in his previous position; he remains interested in staying in the community and serving on the board.  

· Follow up from previous meeting, Heidi stresses that people are often anxious at the time of discharge from an acute inpatient unit and community support is important.  

· Lisa reports the Franklin Recovery Center (FRC) has a new nurse manager; that her job has expanded to cover the ATS (detox), CSS (N. Hope), Unity Place (dual dx residential) and the new OTT (BHN methadone program).

· Lu reports that family members & consumers of MH services are aware that there sill be fewer services when the MHU closes & that the CEO at MassHire is retiring at the end of the year.


	N/A
	

	2. MH Advanced Directive discussion
	Earl Miller, DMH Director of Recovery, has agreed to attend a future site board meeting to talk about the concept of MH advanced directives and what is going on in other places.  
	Invite to future mtg
	Dan

	3. Presentation &Discussion about Baystate merger plan
	Lorene Zammuto is the manager of the BFMC Mental Health Unit (MHU) and Partial Program (PHP).  She has run programs across the state and returned to Baystate in the Fall 2019 specifically to help the plan to close & merge four inpatient units within the region at Holyoke.  Her assignment is to get through the closure and assist with the transition.

Lorene notes that inpatient units within the Baystate system were built in another era and for a different type of population.  They are old and dated.  Efforts to renovate them have fallen short of the needs of the staff and patients.  The planned merger provides an opportunity to create a space that is better suited for our patients.  Lorene notes that a patient centered design calls for wide open spaces and a lot more visibility.  Building a new facility for the ground up will allow for a more innovative design.    

Second, Lorene mentions that staffing is a perpetual problem throughout the region for psychiatric programs.  She believes that having a new state of the art facility will help with recruitment.  Also, it will be easier to consolidate staffing resources when they are not spread out and will allow for more flexible use of resources generally.  

Third, Lorene talks about the new partner, Kindred, as having resources and experience including expertise on how to design and build a modern treatment facility.  The plan calls for more beds and more specialty beds including a geripsych unit and an adolescent unit with spaces designed for the patients and families being served.

Concerning transportation, Lorene reports they are working on a variety of solutions including shuttle buses and use of a BFMC van.  She acknowledges that transportation will be challenging for patients and families.  She notes also that patients are attached to the current BFMC MHU staff and that going to a new place can be scary, and they will be paying close attention to the transition.  

Current staff will have options to take a position at the new site, or transition to a different department at BFMC.   She also mentions working closely with the CSO crisis team concerning the plan.  

Heidi mentions that the BFMC MHU is one of the better units in the state and asked why Springfield was staying open rather than Greenfield.  Lorene explained that the volume of MH patients in Springfield is large and it makes sense to keep that unit open.  Kindred is planning to open a new child unit in Springfield to help with the problem of children boarding in Emergency Depts.  

The new hospital will result in an increase in 20 beds from the current number in the adult, geriatric & adolescent programs.  The goal is to have the new facility open in the Fall 2023; construction has not yet started.  

Discussed ideas for use of the ED for a “tune up” type intervention in collaboration with the crisis team, that not all interventions need to result in an inpatient admission.  

Judi expressed concern that BFMC is a relatively small hospital and that losing patients by closing the MHU could start a pattern of consolidating and closing other units ultimately endangering the community hospital as a whole.  Lorene said that Baystate is definitely not going to close BFMC, that they are adding new surgical units including significant investments and other new service lines.  She also mentions about the Partial Program is moving into a new free-standing space which includes outdoor space, with the plan to work toward a larger census which will include on ongoing telehealth option as well as in person treatment.  

Larry expresses appreciation for the presentation, that he had been having concerns about the change and is feeling more hopeful and optimistic. 

Heidi asked about patients getting home at the end of a treatment.  Lorene says that already to that and will continue in the new site. Lorene welcomes future questions and concerns.  She is willing to come back to talk to us if at any point we want to continue the conversation.  

	Review discussion, determine if there are issues remaining to be addressed.
	All

	Next Meeting:
	Tuesday, June 29 at 4:30-5:30 pm
	
	


DMH staff: Minutes should be emailed to DMH-DL – Open Meeting Notices after they are approved by the Public Body.
